
 
 

 
 

From: Melissa Langhorst 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: vaccinations 

 Date: Thursday, August 19, 2021 1:07:41 PM 

This email is to inform you, that if you vaccinate my child without my consent, you are in 
violation of the law, the constitution, and the Nuremberg Code.  If you vaccinate my child 
without my consent, I will lawfully hold you and the state of Nevada accountable. 
The township of Pahrump has been voted as a town that operates under the constitution and 
not under the rules and orders of the governor (who by the way, I also know, stole the 
election). 
You and all representatives of the local and federal government, are arrogant and full of pride, 
and think you live above the law.  But, let me say, you do not live above God, and He sees 
everything you are doing.  If you do not stop, all of you will be held accountable. 

Melissa Langhorst 


